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Bird Count Walkthrough 

January 20, 2023 
 
 
Helen reports… 
  
I had a very leisurely wander this morning. Along the Ramaroa track, 
into the bush (where I hadn`t been for ages) then through the 
Ramaroa wetlands and up to the Dell. Back through the Kohekohe 
forest.  
 
I counted 18 different species but not a huge number of birds.  
 
There were quite a number of young birds noted (thrush and 
blackbird) and several pukeko chicks scooting around.  
 
It was a pleasant day - not windy (northerly) and a very conveniently 
cloudy sky to reduce the heat of the last few days.  
 
 

There was plenty of tui action, flying at great speed through the 
bush, often in pairs.  
 
Once again I admired the mown tracks.  
 
The orchard is looking great with 
fruit adorning the branches - a 
photographic opportunity!   
 
Where have all the Paradise 
shelducks gone?  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
And another pleasant day at Whareroa was had. 
 
Happy New Year! 
Cheers, Helen 

  

https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/song-thrush
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/eurasian-blackbird
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/pukeko
https://www.nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/tui
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/paradise-shelduck
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/paradise-shelduck
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The Search for the Whareroa Weka 

Some months ago, there had been some reports of 
potential possible weka sightings in Whareroa Farm, but 
no definitive confirmatory proof.  

If you see one, do let us know 
(whareroa.guardians@gmail.com) with as many details 
as possible (time, place, behaviour) and most ideally 
with photos and videos. 

Background info from the wonderful 

nzbirdsonline.org.nz here Weka | New Zealand Birds 

Online (nzbirdsonline.org.nz) 

 

 

. . . . . . . . . 

 

Data Table – some analysis 
 

A bit of data crunching from the attached table (43 walkthrough visits up to and including 20.1.23) 

Usually between 12 and 20 species have been sighted during most walk-throughs. September 12, 

2020, was a big day with 23 species, on May 28, 2020, May 23, 2022 & July 14, 2022 only 12 were 

recorded. 

Helen records on average, a total number of around 80 birds per walkthrough (the range is 37 to 

130).  

• On January 20, 2023: 18 species & 72 birds recorded (seen or heard).  

• 3 species have been recorded during every walk-through: Blackbird, Tui & Fantail (Grey Warblers 

have not been seen once during separate visits, otherwise they would be in this exclusive group 

too) 

• 12 species were sighted/heard during at least 65% (28 or more) of visits: Bellbird, Blackbird, 

Chaffinch, Eastern Rosella, Fantail, Grey Warbler, Magpie, Paradise Shelduck, Pukeko, Silvereye, 

Thrush & Tui  

• Most recorded / Top 5 in alphabetical order: Blackbird (343), Chaffinch (318), Fantail (274), 

Silvereyes (309), Tui (343) 

• Least sighted in this series of reports (in alphabetical order, how often sighted, total number): 

Dunnock (3, 3), Falcon (2, 3), Mallard (4, 7), Redpoll (3, 7), Rock Pigeon (0, 0), Shining Cuckoo (6, 

15), White Faced Heron (2, 3) 

 

mailto:whareroa.guardians@gmail.com
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/weka
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/weka
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/weka
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